



Ettington Church of England Primary School

16th October 2023

Dear parents and carers,

During this week, the children will be taking part in learning about Protective Behaviours as part of our PSHE curriculum.

Protective Behaviours is an age-appropriate framework for **personal safety** consisting of **2 Themes** and **7 Strategies**. This is very different from the 'lock your doors', restrictive approach to personal safety - it is a dynamic, confidence building, empowering approach that links safety with having adventures and taking risks. We deliver this programme every year to ensure consistency and progression in and around this incredibly important subject area and we revisit elements throughout the year to promote personal safety.

Below is a short video which explains its purpose.

https://www.protectivebehaviours.org/what-does-protective-behaviours-mean

Michille

Please take the time to talk with your child about what they have been learning in class. If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to talk with your child's class teacher.

Yours sincerely

Mrs M Crowe Headteacher

## PRACTICAL ADVICE FOR KEEPING CHILDREN SAFE

- Talk to children and babies about feeling safe and keeping safe. It's never too early to start.
- Always give children the reason for any decisions you have made it helps them to understand 'why?' ....'Because I say so' is not a good enough reason!
- Help to build your child's confidence and self esteem. Praise them often. People who choose to bully or who are dangerous to children will often pick out less confident children or those who spend time or go out alone.
- Listen to your children, especially when they are trying to tell you about things that worry them. Let children know that you will always take them seriously and do whatever you can to keep them safe.
- Let children know they never have to do anything they don't like with an adult or another child - even if it is someone they know. Practise this at home by never making them kiss or hug an adult if they don't want to.
- Teach children to trust their own 'Early Warning Signs' or 'gut feelings' about people and situations.
- As soon as children are able to understand, teach them their full name, address and phone number. Practise these with them until you are sure they can remember.
- In most situations, children under about eight years old shouldn't be out alone. Even when out playing with older children, they need to be kept in the care and sight of an adult or a much older child who is mature and trustworthy.
- Never leave young children in unsupervised play areas in shops or parks. Don't leave them alone in the car or outside a shop, not even for a few minutes.

- If you are in a crowded place, keep children in a pram or buggy, hold hands tightly or use reins. Don't walk ahead of small children who can't keep up. Remember it only takes a moment for toddlers to wander off.
- You can start teaching children simple rules about personal safety from as young as two or three. Tell them clearly that they must never go off with anyone, not even with someone they know, without first asking you or the adult looking after them.
- Teach older children safe ways of crossing roads, going shopping and asking adults for directions and let them practise these with you until you are sure they have understood. Help children decide who would be the safest adults to talk to if they need help or get lost (e.g. Police officer, shop-keeper, someone with a young child).
- When children are mature enough to be out alone, make sure they tell you: Who they are going out with, Where they are going (and how to contact them). When they will be back.
- In busy public places arrange somewhere to meet in case you get separated, like an information desk or specific shop/bank.
- Keep electronic devices and televisions in public areas of your home, not in children's bedrooms.

  Monitor what your children are watching & looking at. Encourage children to talk with you if they feel uncomfortable about anything they come across.
- There is no law that states the minimum age that a child can be left alone. However, it is an offence to leave a child alone when doing so puts him or her at risk. Never leave a baby or young child alone at home, whether asleep or awake. Most children under thirteen should not be left for more than a very short period and no child under sixteen should be left overnight.

No matter how much you teach your child about safety, remember the limits of their age and maturity.



© Taking Care